Whitman College Safety Committee
Minutes of Meeting  - August 9, 2011

Present







Absent:






Bryan Lubbers – Div I/Tech Rep




John Eckel – OP/Sherwood Rep

Craig McKinnon – Chair, Memorial Rep



Kathy Ruggeri – Welty HC Rep

Kathy Rogers – Advisor





Dona LaFran – Div II Rep

Brian Fortin – Employer Rep




Hillary Loomis - 
Art Rep

Marge Jessee – Secretary, RCC Rep



Cindy Matern – Employer Rep

Martha Holt – Div III Rep




Faculty Rep

John Hopkins – Plant Rep

Craig called the meeting to order.  Marge made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 17th meeting.  Martha seconded the motion and it was approved.  Craig said that he has made a request to Tim K-O to appoint a faculty rep.  Craig will also speak to Rich Jacks and Claudia Ness and tell them that we feel it is important for the Welty Center to be represented and that someone should be appointed that can attend these meetings.

Old Business

Kathy reported that there is nothing new regarding the golf cart issue.  We are still waiting for the city of Walla Walla to put this on the Council’s agenda.  Once we are on the agenda it will be presented by the City Attorney.  Bryan L. suggested that we contact them again since our original request was made in March.  Kathy will talk to Peter Harvey.

The RF radiation consultant recommended that a warning sign be put on the rooftop doorway, and that has now been done.  The consultant also determined after monitoring the radiation levels a second time that we could increase the amount of time allowed in front of the antennae from 15 to 30 minutes but we are going to leave it at the 15 minute time line.  Brian F. noted that none of the equipment on the Maxey roof is located in front of the antennae.  The radiation levels are highest directly in front of the antennae.

New Business

Kathy reported that there were 12 accidents since our last meeting and they were all mostly minor.  There was only a day or two of work time loss except for one incident that had a week off work for a neck strain.   
Craig reported that he has collected 68 bikes and has about another 30 to collect.  It is a time consuming project, but after this initial round-up he feels that the numbers should drop significantly.  Some of these bikes have been stored on campus for many years.

Bryan Lubbers has offered to create a Safety Committee List Serv to aid in committee members contacting each other.

Brian Fortin said that he has seen several near misses of student pedestrians, on foot and bike, darting across Isaacs Street without pushing the crosswalk button and checking traffic.  Marge will contact Barbara Maxwell and ask to have incoming freshmen instructed at orientation of the necessity of being careful when crossing Isaacs Street.

Our next meeting date was scheduled for November 8, 2011.  Kathy will supply pizza at this meeting.  Please bring your own beverage.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Jessee

